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We have so far understood in details the meaning of corporate culture, types of corporate culture, 
components of corporate culture, i.e what forms a corporate culture, functions or role of 
corporate culture.  

Impact of corporate Culture 

Corporate culture has great impact on sales, profit, employee recruitment procedure and 
morale of employees. If there exists a healthy culture within the organization, where 
employees can share their thoughts and new ideas with each other and with the management, 
get rewarded correctly, can maintain a healthy work life balance, the employees would be 
more motivated towards the work and their productivity will increase. Corporate culture also 
attract efficient employees of other organization to join in that organization to get good 
working atmosphere, attractive pay structure, recognition of good performance. Corporate 
culture enhances coordination, cooperation and controlling of employees. For example, 
providing crèche facilities for infant for women employee can certainly relieve them from 
mental tension about their infants and help them concentrate better on their work. 

The Impact of Corporate Culture on Business Strategy 
 

Since the corporate culture is a driving force in how the company does business, what 

policies, principle and ethics it follows etc. it has an impact on developing business strategy. 

It influences business strategies in following areas: 

1. Risk - The corporate culture dictates how much risk an organization is willing to take 

when it comes to research and development, client interaction, investing in equipment 

and any other activity that involves risk. A clear communication, appreciation of new 

ideas, and supporting failures in course of innovation encourages the employees and 

business to take risks. 

2. Employee Retention – Employees retention policy is determined by the culture a 

company follows. A clear communication, proper promotion policy, healthy appraisal 

helps the company to retain more employees. Allowing the atmosphere of mistrust to 

become a part of corporate culture makes it difficult to execute employee retention 

plans as employees tend to disbelieve what the company tells them.  



3. Incentive – The policies and culture that a company has influences its incentive 

policies also. Incentive programs need to be monitored and administered carefully to 

avoid creating a culture of expectation. Thus a system that encourage employee to 

reach certain performance levels before being able to take part in an incentive 

program, helps to create a culture of performance. This makes the investment of a 

profit-sharing program viable and makes it into a motivational tool. 

4. Focus - A corporate culture that each employee subscribes to helps to create focus 

among the staff. When employees abide by the company's beliefs and values, it gives 

a unified impression to vendors, clients and partners. The company can then create a 

business strategy knowing that the entire organization will apply the guidelines in a 

uniform manner and improve the chances that a strategy will succeed. 

 

Globalization and cross culture issues in ethics: 

Globalization is a process by which a business spread over its activities internationally or 
start up its international business operations. The objective of globalization is to create 
environment of open market in the world by relaxation of all international laws.  

As the multinational companies spread their business in many countries in the world, they 
have to face different culture in different sphere of world. Policies and strategies of 
companies may be considered as ethical in one country; it may be proved as unethical in 
other countries. For example, lobbying, which means companies openly supporting and 
sponsoring the political parties based on their agendas, is considered fair in USA, but its 
treated illegal in India. Trade of poppy seeds is legal in India, but is considered to be 
illegal in Dubai. 

When two or more different ethical standard meet in a business transactions it may be 
defined as cultural conflict. Possible ways of managing cultural conflicts are: 

 Avoiding the problem with anticipation that problem will go away. 

 Forcing one party to follow the culture of other party. 

 Education and persuasion, where one country learns and obeys the culture of 
other country. 

 Infiltration, where an idea or a principle is spread over a society.  

 Accommodation plan, where party of one country may adopt or accommodate the 
ethics and culture of other country. 
 
 

 

 


